

21 August 2025

Dear Student

I hope you have had a lovely summer and welcome back to Crispin on your exam results day.

Please find enclosed your results for your GCSE exams. Senior colleagues will be available on the morning if you need to discuss your results.

GCSE Review of Marking Appeals (ROM)

As a school, we may be able to pay for a small number of English and Math's Review of Marking applications. This is a check by a senior examiner to ensure the mark scheme was correctly applied. Please note this is NOT a re-mark by a different examiner.

If one or more of your results meets the criteria you will receive a letter via email to your <u>Crispin student email address</u>. This is standard practice across schools and colleges in the UK.

If you think that there has been an error in your marking and you would like to have a paper reviewed but it did not meet the criteria for the school to pay, you are still able to apply for this but you will have to pay for the review yourself. Full details can be found below. Please note that all applications must be supported by the school.

Student funded ROM

If you would like to pay to have your paper reviewed, please follow these steps:

- 1. Check the grade boundaries (given out on results day, or on the exam board website or on the Exams section of the Crispin School website) to make see how far away from the next grade boundary you are. If you are 3 marks or more away, you are at a greater risk of your grade going down and therefore as a school we are less likely to support your application.
- 2. If you are 1 or 2 marks away then you can apply for a review of marking via the school, all applications must be made by the school and sent by us to the exam board.
 - PLEASE NOTE: This does not mean that the school has any part in the review of marking, we are only responsible for sending the application to the exam board.
- 3. Discuss your proposed appeal with the Head of Department / Faculty in question.

4. <u>If you would like to go ahead, please complete the enclosed consent form</u> and send an email by **Friday 12th September** to <u>exams@crispinschool.co.uk</u> stating your name, candidate number, subject, grade and how many marks away you are and we will contact you after this.

If this request is supported by the school, you will be given instructions on how to pay for the review. Due to the nature of the review process there is always the slight possibility that marks can go down as well as up, and in some cases this can result in the grade received for that subject going down too. **We cannot send your application until we have received your completed consent form and any payment required**. This has to be completed and signed by you and not by a parent as these grades belong to you.

The fees are set out by the exam boards and are detailed below. If your application is successful, then you will receive a full refund. The Exams Office at Crispin cannot give you advice on whether it is appropriate for you to make an application, however if we feel that you are too far away or the grade boundaries are too narrow, we will not support your application.

Review of Marking Fees 2025

	Exam	Cost per	No of	Total
Subject	Board	paper	Papers	Cost
English Language	AQA	£43.50	2	£87.00
English Literature	AQA	£43.50	2	£87.00
Maths	AQA	£43.50	3	£130.50
Combined Science	Edexcel	£50.00	6	£300.00
Biology	Edexcel	£50.00	2	£100.00
Chemistry	Edexcel	£50.00	2	£100.00
Physics	Edexcel	£50.00	2	£100.00
French	AQA	£43.50	3	£130.50
Spanish	AQA	£43.50	3	£130.50
Dance	AQA	£43.50	1	£43.50
Geography	AQA	£43.50	3	£130.50
History	Edexcel	£50.00	3	£150.00
Drama	OCR	£65.25	1	£65.25
Music	OCR	£65.25	1	£65.25
Business	OCR	£65.25	2	£132.50
Engineering	WJEC	£43.00	1	£43.00
Religious Studies	AQA	£43.50	2	£87.00
Computer Science	AQA	£43.50	2	£87.00
Food Prep &				
Nutrition	AQA	£43.50	1	£43.50
Product Design	OCR	£65.25	1	£65.25
Cam Nat H&S,				
Sport Science , IT				
(written exam)	OCR	£65.25	1	£65.25



Celebration Evening

Please see the enclosed letter regarding the Celebration Evening on **Thursday 27 November** from 18:30 until 20:00 when your certificates and some awards will be issued. This is held in the school hall and as spaces are limited, you will need to reply quickly to secure a space for you and up to two members of your family. <u>Please complete the return slip by the 16 October.</u>

If you have any further queries regarding your results please come and find me or a member of staff during this morning, alternatively you can email any queries to exams@crispinschool.co.uk.

Yours faithfully

Mrs Wilson Exams Officer